


The Winter That Doesn’t Seem to Go Away


It’s hard to believe it’s only three weeks until the official start of spring.  I think we’ll still be seeing snow piles in June at the rate we’re going!  I figured this would be a good place to say thanks to all those who have helped keep the snow plowed and ice off the sidewalks this season.  Since we’re on pace for the snowiest season on record, this sure has been an undertaking of titanic proportions.  It has been nice to come in at 7am and have the parking lots already clear of snow; it is really appreciated by all.
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Apparatus Issues

No new news on the new Engine 51that is still in production at American LaFrance other than it is still on schedule.  It is currently expected to be delivered sometime in early May of this year.  There will be the usual 2-3 week equipment installation / engineer familiarization period before it goes in service at Station 51.  At that point, the current Engine 51 (’96 Pierce) will be placed into back-up status at Headquarters.

The Crown Victoria had all of its markings removed last week and was then sold.  It has been removed from department property and our records closed out.

Rescue 51’s PTO generator is back in regular service.  The part finally arrived and was repaired immediately.  There have been no further problems noted.

The new tactical committee is currently meeting once per week and is still in the very early stages of design.  They will be meeting with the various manufacturers in the coming weeks.  The committee has not yet set a time line as more information is still needed.

Speaking of tactical units, do not park the current tactical vehicle outside for an extended period of time at the station during periods of extremely cold weather.  This should be common sense, but it has happened several times in the past month.  The cascade system is on this apparatus and it doesn’t take long for the compressed air inside to drop its temperature.
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Station Issues

The station security project is still in the works.  Chief Brown is working on keying Station 51 and Station 52 similar to Headquarters to reduce the number of keys needed.  It is possible that we will be changing the cores as well so ALL current keys will no longer work.  This way security can be assured.  Also, we will be changing the exterior door codes and adding keyed padlocks where necessary within the next month as well.  Everyone will be notified well in advance of any major changes.

Station 52 is almost finished.  The majority of the work is now complete.   We are currently waiting on the installation of carpet and the radio tower.  The radio tower is now on-site and due to be erected by next week.  The station alerting system is also in the process of being installed.  Many of the exterior projects (roof, apron, landscaping) won’t be completed until the weather improves.  All three Lieutenants assigned to Station 52 met with Chief Tibbetts a couple weeks ago to discuss the reoccupation strategy.  The actual moving date has yet to be set, but they will advise as soon as it becomes available.

Lieutenant Settles is reporting that the washing machine at Station 51 has been repaired and is back in full operational condition.
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Training Issues

The recruiting process that began earlier in the year is now complete.  We had over 50 applications for part-time and reserve firefighters.  Great job to Lt. Alford for organizing this massive hiring process, as well as all those who helped out along the way.  Following the testing, interviewing, and physical ability testing, all of the remaining applicants were then placed on a potential hiring list in the order of their finish.  The department has determined it is necessary to hire 7 part-time and 7 reserve firefighters in order to meet our staffing guidelines.  The orientation program will be conducted throughout the month of March, which will allow those with the necessary ride time completed to begin working on or around April 1st.

The new ice suits are in along with most of the other new ice rescue equipment.  As you are already most likely aware, we have begun training on these items.  Make yourself familiar with it if you already haven’t, because ‘tis the season.

Trench training for this month has once again been postponed due to inclement weather.  It has been re-scheduled for March.
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General Operations

Station 51’s 12-Lead EKG monitor had some software problems last month but has since been repaired.  It is back in full operational condition and back on the apparatus.

The department’s new patch design was finally unveiled at the annual awards banquet last month.  The new patches are on order and are scheduled for delivery around March 6th.  Logistics of distribution will be released shortly thereafter.  

The department’s new email system is still inching closer to reality.  This is turning out to be a much larger project in scope than I originally anticipated, so for the delay, I apologize.  If you use the wrfd or the wrtfd email systems as your ONLY email source, please see me as soon as possible as I have special instructions for you.  The entire email system will be down for up to two days during the transition.  You will be notified in advance of this changeover.

The department’s Quartermaster system is undergoing a major overhaul as well.  Chief Young will be heading up the program and will be the sole contact for all personnel.  He will be devising an implementation strategy over the next month.  Until then, continue to use the same avenues as before for securing these items.

Be sure to see the memo regarding the available 12 and 24-hour shift positions.  It is posted at all three stations.  The deadline for turning in letters of intent is Wednesday, March 5th at noon.

Beginning on or around April 1st, all three new Lieutenants (Mark Hart, Nick Alford, and Jeff Smith) should be ready to begin work full-time.  It is also likely that Mark Hart will actually be starting earlier than that due to his early PERF acceptance.  Additionally, provided the above conditions are met, an additional position will be open at Station 51 – meaning there will be four on-duty there instead of three.  This will bring our total daily staffing to 12.

The Health & Safety Committee would like to remind everyone of the department’s tobacco and tobacco products policy.  Remember that use of such products is not permitted in any department building or vehicle.  Use is permitted outdoors however.  Keep in mind that each building is climate controlled and not to prop doors open.  Be sure to see the full memo regarding this issue posted at each station.

We are assembling a map team to redo the department’s street maps.  As you know, the current maps are all hand drawn and vary slightly from map to map with regards to scale, legibility, etc.  We now have new software along with support from the county’s mapping division to create digital maps that are true to scale.  This is a fairly large project that will take some time to complete.  We are currently looking for volunteers who would be interested in serving on this team.  If so, contact Chief Cassin by March 10th as we are bringing in someone to teach the new software and will need to set up a class.
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Notes From Kim  (
Questionnaires have been issued to everyone for your input on the Awards Banquet.  Please fill these out and return them to me.  

Effective immediately, Chief Cassin will be handling the payroll, both for full time and part time.  This will free me up to concentrate on various other projects that have been waiting for my attention.  Thanks Scott!!

There will be a grantwriting workshop for the 2003 FEMA Fire Act grant held March 4th at Fire Headquarters.  The course is set to run 6p – 9p and is free.  Contact me if you will be attending.   Ivan Nevil of the State Fire Marshal’s Office will teach the class.
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Strawberry Festival

The second planning meeting was held on February 20th.  Things are moving along nicely.  Thanks to all those who have participated thus far.  If you are interested in helping out, you can still join in by attending any of the regular meetings.  The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, March 9th at 6:00pm at Station 53 in the classroom.

The theme for this year’s festival is “make a profit” or at least break even.  No, seriously, a lot has been learned in recent years and all of that fine-tuning is playing a key role in this year’s event.  As long as the weather cooperates, it promises to be one of the best yet.

Festival dates are June 13th and 14th.
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Auxiliary Corner

Our annual Easter Party has been scheduled for April 12 at 10am.  The kiddies will be receiving invitations during the 2nd week of March.  RSVPs will be needed by April 1st.  Watch your mail for the invitations to arrive and if you don’t see it by April 15th, let Kim know!

We are in the process of planning our first fire department cookout this year for May 17th – so please keep that date reserved!  More information will be made available soon.

We need new members!!  If you think you might be interested, please feel free to come to a meeting, or contact Kim Clawson, Andrea Cox or Peggy Terry for more information.  Some of our upcoming meeting dates are:

Sunday, March 9th – 5pm – Sta53

Sunday, April 13th – 5pm – Sta53

Sunday, May 4th – time and location TBA
Feel free
to sit in on a meeting without feeling forced to join!
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Did you know……..

· The average housefly lives only a month!

· When you sneeze, all bodily functions stop, even your heart?  (Who figures this stuff out?)
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Did you Notice?

· The cameras perched atop the poles at the intersection of State Road 37 and Fairview Road?

· The Amoco station at S.R. 135 and Smith Valley is gone!  We have not received any plans yet as to what they’re doing with the property.

· The new traffic signal being erected in front of Menard’s (which is now open by the way) at their main entrance off of 135?
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Birthdays

March,  2003

03/01  -  Dave Kelley

03/15  -  Rick Taylor

03/18  -  Rick Cooley

03/20  -  Steve Rowland

03/22  -  Jeff Smith

03/28  -  Dana Alexander

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	March 1, 1998
	We were perfecting (if you would call it that) the automatic Firehouse Software updates between the two fire stations (then 51 and 52).  This was done by phone lines through modems in the middle of the night.  This proved to be extremely unreliable resulting in the eventual construction of the wireless towers we have today.

	March 7, 1998
	MVA with entrapment at 135 and main street.  Pickup truck into pole resting in 2 feet of water with 30 minute extrication time.

	March 25, 1998
	Plans began with Community Church of Greenwood for 6th Annual Strawberry Festival on their property.

	March 25, 1998
	New personal SCBA masks issued to all personnel for first time.

	March 26, 1998
	Working residence fire at 1420 Estates Drive.  Fire was determined to have started from live wires that were left after a sump pump had been disconnected.

	
	



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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